

5650 Hurontario Street Mississauga, ON, Canada L5R 1C6 t 905.890.1010 1.800.668.1146 f 905.890.6747 www.peelschools.org

October 24, 2018

Dear Glenforest and Glenforest South families:

I am writing to provide an update on the construction planned for Glenforest Secondary School. As you know, the Peel District School Board approved an addition, renovations and outside improvements to the Glenforest school building.

Originally, construction was scheduled to begin over the summer; however, due to delays beyond the Peel board's control, we now anticipate that this work will begin in early Winter 2019. When construction commences, the board will work closely with the construction company to ensure minimal disruption to students' day-to-day activities.

We are committed to keeping you informed and updated throughout this process. The Pupil Accommodation Review (PAR) Transition Committee has scheduled meetings in November, February and May to facilitate communication and updates. We will share updates on Glenforest's school website at http://glenforest.peelschools.org and at School Council meetings.

Thank you for your patience and understanding throughout this process. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Joginder Dhanjal, Senior Project Manager, at 905-890-1010 ext. 2102.

Sincerely.

Jaspal Gill

Associate Director of Operational Support Services

Peel District School Board